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The Agency required all contractors to develop Start Up Plans for approval by the Agency in 
preparation for entering level 3. They could only re-start after this approval had been given. 
Thereafter there has been a strong focus on auditing the contractors Plans to ensure that 
they are complying. Initially start ups were slow as returning staff were re-inducted in small 
groups. We had no issue getting staff back but those that depended on staff from overseas 
did. The restrictions on inter regional travel did however present some challenges. Our 
contractors have now been up and running for a number of weeks and they report on 
average operating at 85% of pre-covid efficiency. The current focus is now on receiving and 
assessing covid related variations-including delay and disruption effects. 
 


